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Five Days Training Programme on "Demonstration and 

Training on Bamboo Handicrafts" at Forest Products 

Division, Forest Research Institute, Dehradun under 

"Direct to Consumer Scheme" 
 
 

A five days training programme on “Demonstration and Training on Bamboo Handicrafts" 

under "Direct to Consumer Scheme" for villagers  including women has been organized by Forest 

Products Division, Forest Research Institute, Dehradun  from 16
th

 to 20
th

 December, 2013. This 

programme is organized at "Common Facility Center for Bamboo Processing and Training 

(CFCBPT), Forest Products Division, Forest Research Institute, Dehradun.  About 25 participants 

from various Self Help Groups i.e. Shri Gajendra Singh from Adrash Swyam Sahayta Samooh, 

village Than; Smt. Anita Bisht from Disha Sahayta Samooh, village Pitambarpur; Smt. Maya Thapa 

from Unique Sahayta Samooh, village Pitambarpur; Smt. Deeksha Bisht from Nayi Drishti Sahayta 

Samooh, village Pitambarpur and Smt. Kamla Bisht from Samriddhi Sahayta Samooh, village 

Pitambarpur and their teams are participating in this programme. The training is to create awareness 

about value addition and appropriate utilization of bamboo for furniture and handicraft items. The 

objective of the training is to transfer the bamboo processing technology to self help groups, NGO's 

and others for value addition and livelihood generation. Forest Research Institute, Dehradun, in this 

way is helping in promoting a sustainable method of livelihood at the door steps of the NGO's 

villagers and self help groups. Dr. Sadhna Tripathi, Scientist and Head, Forest Products Division has 

elaborated that during the five days training, participants will learn about utilization and importance 

of value added bamboo handicrafts for livelihood generation. There are several machines for 

bamboo processing in CFCBPT on which training would be imparted. The trainees will also learn 

about preparation of bamboo boards, seasoning of bamboo, bamboo finishing and preparation of 

various articles. Scientists and technical staff of the Division are involving themselves in the 

programme and are giving valuable inputs to the trainees on various aspects of value addition in 

bamboo. Director, Forest Research Institute, Dehradun Dr. P.P. Bhojvaid interacted with the trainees 

on site and encouraged them as well as appreciated their enthusiasm. 
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